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MEETING DATE: October 14, 2025 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Shannan Moon, Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution authorizing execution of a Software as a Service contract 

between the Nevada County Sheriff’s Office and the Peregrine Platform, 
for fiscal years 2025/26 through 2027/28 in the amount of $108,000.00 in 
year one, and $111,240.00 in year two, and $114,570.00 in year three, for 
a total cost over the 36-month contract of $333,810.00 and approve the 
related budget amendment (4/5 affirmative vote required).   

 
RECOMMENDATION: Adopt Resolution 
 
FUNDING: The Sheriff’s Office will use a combination of two grant sources, including our active 
Board of State and Community Corrections (BSCC) Edward Byrne Justice Assistance Grant and 
BSCC Officer Wellness and Mental Health Grant, to fund the first year of the service contract in 
the amount of 108,000.00 in fiscal year 2025/26. The Sheriff’s Office has applied for additional 
grant funding from the Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) Community Policing 
Development Microgrant Program for the second-year service fee in fiscal year 2026/27 in the 
amount of $111,240.00. The Sheriff’s Office will continue to pursue additional grant funding to 
pay for the third and final year under the service agreement for fiscal year 2027/28 in the amount 
of $114,570.00. There is no general fund impact. 
 
BACKGROUND: The Peregrine platform provides Software as a Service (SAS) technology that 
allows for centralized data integration, information management, and analysis using a relational 
view of our database silos, making valuable information immediately accessible to personnel in 
real time. Peregrine provides a broad range of analytical tools including dashboards and alerts, 
enhances situational awareness for crime patterns and trends, and promotes officer safety and 
wellness by tracking such metrics as traumatic call loads and excessive overtime for personnel. 
Peregrine will also assist management in making data-driven decisions and implementing the most 
effective deployment of resources. We believe the integration with Peregrine will provide critical 
assistance in law enforcement investigations and crime control, increasing both public and officer 
safety in Nevada County.     
 
Initiated and Approved by: Shannan Moon 

 

 


